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2019 NMRA National Convention Dates and National Train Show Reservations:
2019—Salt Lake City, UT • July 7 –13, 2019 • http://www.nmra2019slc.org 

Train Show Booth Reservations—Jenny Hendricks Registrar - P.O. Box 1328, Soddy Daisy, TN  37384-1328
423-892-2846 •  ntsreg@nmra.org

• 2020—St. Louis, MO • 2021—Santa Clara, CA • 2022—Birmingham, England

Chief  Administrative Officer — 
Jenny Hendricks
P.O. Box 1328
Soddy Daisy, TN 37384-1328  
O: 423-892-2846 Fax: 423-899-4869
e-mail: nmrahq@nmra.org

Library - 423-892-2846 or nmraops@nmra.org

Education Department Manager — 
Bruce De Young (HO, HOn3)
23 Holiday Lane
West Milford, NJ 07480
H: 973-697-8098 C: 201-803-9766
e-mail: educate@nmra.org

Howell Day Museum Committee Chair — 
Allen Pollock
PO Box 243
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0243
H: 573-619-8532 
e-mail: museum@nmra.org

Information Technology Department —
Ben Sevier
12793 War Horse St. 
San Diego, CA 92129-2219
(858) 538-9863 
e-mail: itmanager@nmra.org

Development & Fund Raising Department 
Manager — Alan Anderson
4744 Colander Dr.
West Jordan, UT 84088 H: 801-613-0801
e-mail: fund@nmra.org

Marketing Consultant
Christina Ganzer Zambri
3 Buffa Dr.
Somerset, NJ 08873 H: 732-609-5221
e-mail: marketing@nmra.org

Meetings and Trade Show Department 
Manager — Bob Amsler
514 Dover Place
Saint Louis, MO 63111-2338
H: 314-606-6118
Fax: 314-754-2688
e-mail: conv@nmra.org

Publications Department Manager — 
Don Phillips
5381 Heather Cir.
Mason, Ohio 45040-2269
H: 513 226-2233
e-mail: pubs@nmra.org

NMRA Communications Director
VACANT

Australasian Region—Graham Young
12 Hickory Court, Buderim QLD 4556
H: 61 7 5479 0339 M: 61 418 364 375
e-mail president@nmra.org.au

British Region—David McLaughlin 
4 Springfield Cottages
Brewery Hill, Upton Cheyney
BS30 6NA United Kingdom  +44 771 22 66 918 
e-mail: brprez@nmra.org.

European Region—Alain Kap, MMR© (HO, 
HOn3, On3/30)
Kammerforststrasse 3a
D-54439 SAARBURG, Germany
Phone: +49 6581-603045
Mobile: +352 691-325089
e-mail: erprez@nmra.org.

Lone Star Region— Chuck Lind, MMR©               
3680 CR 324, Navasota, TX 77868
e-mail: lsrprez@nmra.org
H: (979) 219-3305  

Mid-Central Region—Robert Weinheimer 
MMR©

398 Mount View Dr., Charleston, WV 25314
H: (304) 343-1428 e-mail: mcrprez@nmra.org

Mid-Continent Region — 			 
Henry (Hank) Kraichely (HO)
716 Reinke Road, Ballwin, MO 63021
(H) 636-394-5151 (C) 314-520-6920
e-mail: mcorprez@nmra.org

DEPARTMENT &
PROGRAM MANAGERS

REGION PRESIDENTS

rev 11-30-18

Standards and Conformance Department
Manager—Didrik A. Voss, MMR (HO)
15226 12th Dr SE 
Mill Creek, WA 98012-3082 
O: 425-337-5222 H: 425-337-7084 
e-mail: tech-chair@nmra.org 

Mid-Eastern Region— Kurt Thompson
350 Ternwing Drive, Arnold, MD 21012
410-507-3671 (cell)
e-mail: merprez@nmra.org

Midwest Region—Steve Studley 
5115 N Echo Bend, Bloomington IN 47404 
H: (812) 876-9726  e-mail: mwrprez@nmra.org

Niagara Frontier Region—Richard Hatton
205 Country Lane, Stayner ON L0M 1S0
705-428-9997 e-mail: nfrprez@nmra.org

North Central Region—Scott Kremer
42490 Ravina Ct, Northville, MI 48168
H: (734) 420-2314 e-mail: ncrprez@nmra.org

Northeastern Region—John Doehring
34 Hadley Rd, Pepperell, MA 01463 
H: (978) 877-9148 e-mail: nerprez@nmra.org

Pacific Coast Region—Ed Merrin
2115 E. Foothill Dr., Santa Rosa, CA 95404
H: (707) 542-3620 e-mail: pcrprez@nmra.org

Pacific Northwest Region—Kurt Laidlaw
4517 Merry Ln W, University Place WA 98466
H: (253) 495-8351 e-mail: pnrprez@nmra.org

Pacific Southwest Region—Gary Butts
5991 Kenwick Cir, Huntington Beach, CA 92648
H: (714) 842-4980 e-mail: psrprez@nmra.org

Rocky Mountain Region—Denny Krausman, 
MMR© 
9609 Silver Hill Circle, Lone Tree, CO 80124
H: (303) 880-1879. e-mail: rmrprez@nmra.org

Southeastern Region—Alan Mole 
4125 Alister Park Dr., Cumming, GA 30040-6753 
H: (770) 315-7244 e-mail: serprez@nmra.org

Sunshine Region—David M Barron
2125 Rickover Place, Winter Garden, FL 34787
(407) 625-0309 
e-mail: ssrprez@nmra.org

Thousand Lakes Region— Jay Manning
7100 Stoney Creek St, Sioux Falls, SD 57106
e-mail: tlrprez@nmra.org

Have you changed your address or 
other membership information?

Notify Headquarters 
e-mail: nmrahq@nmra.org

Phone: 423-892-2846 (8am–4pm ET)
Mail: P.O. Box 1328

Soddy Daisy TN 37384-1328 

Region Secretaries: send all 
changes in Region officer infor-

mation to the NMRA Secretary:
secy@nmra.org.
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ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM

NMRA AP Certificate Report 
December 2018
Golden Spike

Mid-Eastern Region
Pete LaGuardia, Haymarket, Virginia
Charlie Young, Bowie, Maryland

North Central Region
Phillip Kauffman, Toledo, Ohio

Northeastern Region
Robert Wilkins, Oneida, New York

Master Builder - Cars
Mid-Continent Region

David Lowell, Crestwood, Missouri

Mid-Eastern Region
Charles Rausch, Chapel Hill, North 
Carolina

Pacific Southwest Region
John Lovely, Flagstaff, Arizona

Master Builder - Structures
Mid-Continent Region

Mark Juett, Smithville, Missouri

Master Builder - Scenery
Northeastern Region

James Kerkam, Duxbury, Massachusetts

Pacific Southwest Region
Dennis Ivison, Garden Grove, California

Model Railroad Engineer - Civil
Northeastern Region

John McHugh, Plaistow, New Hampshire

Pacific Southwest Region
Dennis Ivison, Garden Grove, California

Model Railroad Engineer - 
Electrical

North Central Region
James Marquardt, Ft. Wayne, Indiana

Northeastern Region
James Kerkam, Duxbury, Massachusetts
Robert Wilkins, Oneida, New York

Pacific Southwest Region
Dennis Ivison, Garden Grove, California

Chief Dispatcher
North Central Region

Jim Macino, Columbia City, Indiana

Association Volunteer
Mid-Eastern Region

Charles Rausch, Chapel Hill, North 
Carolina

Northeastern Region
David Durr, Penfield, New York

Pacific Coast Region
Veronica LaTorres, San Leandro, California
Chip Meriam, Chico, California

Pacific Southwest Region
Kevin Spady, Glendale, California
Gary Stenberg, Irvine, California

Rocky Mountain Region
Joseph Lemmo, Pagosa Springs, Colorado

Model Railroad Author
Mid-Continent Region

David Lowell, Crestwood, Missouri

Pacific Southwest Region
John Lovely, Flagstaff, Arizona

AP QUESTIONS: If you have ques-
tions about the AP program or require-
ments, start with your local or Region AP 
manager.

If you still have questions, contact 
Frank Koch at fjkoch@hotmail.com

If you prefer to write, contact Frank 
at 4769 Silverwood Drive, Batavia, OH 
45103.

The                                               
  makes the internet a little
                                    smaller.

We’re making
the internet smaller.

The                                               
makes the internet a little
                                 smaller.

NMRA TURNTABLE

NMRA TURNTABLE

Why waste valuable modeling time doing internet video 
searches?  The NMRA Turntable brings the best of the best 

model railroading videos to your email every month. 
It’s one more benefit of NMRA membership!

If you’re not receiving it, contact NMRA HQ and make 
sure they have your current email address!

Stop wasting modeling time 
doing internet video searches!  
The NMRA Turntable brings 

the best of the best model 
railroading videos to your email 

every month.  It’s one more 
benefit of NMRA membership!

If you’re spending hours doing internet video searches, 
you’re wasting valuable modeling time!  The NMRA 

Turntable brings the best of the best model railroading 
videos to your emailbox every month.  It’s one more benefit 

of NMRA membership!

If you’re not receiving it, contact NMRA HQ and 
make sure they have your current email address!

1/12 pg

1/6 pg

1/4 pg

Turntable Small Space 
Ads

11/24/18    Leone

NMRA Member Forums Are Now Open.
The new NMRA Member Forums are open for your use. Members are already 

posting modeling information, questions, and items of general interest. The 
Forums are normally accessed from the Member Home page (big blue block 
on the right side of the screen) or directly at http://www.nmra.org/forum - 
try them out today!. 

You can connect with worldwide members - FROM HOME.

Did you know ?
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Robert Barnett Earns MMR© #605

L ike most model railroaders of my 
generation, I started with tinplate 
trains. My older brother had a 

Marx O-27 Tinplate train set that ran on 
3-rail, similar to Lionel. I had an almost 
matching Marx wind-up train set. We both 
moved up to new American Flyer train sets 
for Christmas of 1958. For several years, 
we built and rebuilt S-scale American 
Flyer layouts. But the HO layouts I saw 
in the magazine publications looked so 
much more realistic than Marx, Lionel, or 
American Flyer. I became determined to 
switch to the smaller, more detailed scale.  
Finally, for Christmas 1963, I received 
my first HO train set, a Marx battery-
powered set consisting of a steam engine 
and tender, a gondola, and one caboose. 
The engine and caboose were lettered New 
York Central in keeping with most of the 
equipment made by Louis Marx. The NYC 
caboose, repainted and detailed, lives to 
this day on my River City Union Terminal 
as a transfer caboose, while the gondola 
is detailed and repainted as a T&P sand 
gondola.

Over the next 
seven years, I built sev-
eral small layouts as I 
added engines, freight 
cars, and passenger 
cars to the roster and 
buildings and scenery 
to the layouts. When 
I started college, the 
trains went into stor-
age until 1977 when 
we moved to Houston, 
Texas. Having grown 
up in a small town in 
East Texas with no 
hobby shop or known 
area modelers, I was 
ecstatic to be in a city 
that had several fine 
hobby shops and sev-
eral local clubs, one 
of which sponsored 
an annual Jamboree 
(a train show) and an-
nual November layout 
tours.  

While I was vis-
iting G&G Model 
Shop, Ben Pearlman, 

then president of the San Jacinto Model 
Railroad Club (and later the Lone Star 
Region), invited me to a club meeting. 
After a second invitation a month later, I 
took him up on it, and my hobby was for-
ever changed.  

The San Jacinto Model Railroad Club 
is an all-NMRA Club, so membership in-
cluded joining the NMRA and Lone Star 
Region. And this opened doors to new 
acquaintances and experiences. Attending 
LSR Conventions in other cities provided 
the opportunity to visit a wide variety of 
railroads in San Antonio, Fort Worth, and 
Dallas, and other cities. By volunteering to 
assemble the layout tours for several years 
in the 1980s, I became acquainted with 
the Houston-area layout owners. I also as-
sembled the layout tours for the 1989 Astro 
Rail NMRA Convention held in Houston.   

But the best was yet to come: opera-
tions. In 1984, I was invited to operate on 
Gil Freitag’s  Stony Creek & Western. Not 
being an experienced operator, I accepted 
but was very nervous. The session went 
fine, although I did wind up taking a way 
freight turn all the way to the other end of 
the railroad by not reading my paperwork 

carefully. I soon began receiving invites to 
operate on other area operations-based 
railroads. I operated on each railroad ev-
ery chance I got. I was fortunate to have 
become a regular at Gil’s Stony Creek & 
Western and on the extra board for Larry 
Redmond’s Parallax and Mike Spoor’s 
Chicago, Burlington & Quincy. 

My journey to becoming an MMR© 
was a long one. I received my first Certificate 
in 1991 for Association Volunteer. It just 
came in the mail. Convention Chairs Larry 
Redmond and Ben Pearlman or possibly 
outside activities chair Bob Dannenbrink 
must have completed the paperwork and 
sent it in. The remaining Certificates were 
completed between 2013 to 2017. (There 
were hundreds of Little League Baseball 
and soccer games in between Nos. 1 and 
2.) I am proudest of the Model Railroad 
Dispatcher Certificate since it documents 
the hundreds of hours I have spent on 
friends’ HO- and 1½”-inch-scale railroads 
operating and dispatching. 

Over the years, I was elected presi-
dent of the San Jacinto Club seven times 
spaced over four decades, serve three 
years as president of Houston Area Live 
Steamers, and four years as Operations 
Vice President, and served seven years as 
Vice President of the Lone Star Region. I 
have also been active in the Missouri Pacific 
and Katy Railroad Historical Societies. The 
friendships and camaraderie are truly the 
highlights of the hobby, and the technical 
knowledge gained is invaluable. I can learn 
more from a few well-placed questions at a 
historical society meet than I can get from 
months of research.

I am forever grateful for the opportu-
nities afforded to me by the LSR, NMRA, 
San Jac Club, and I am indebted to Ben for 
extending that small invitation almost 40 
years ago. 

Certificates Earned 
Robert Barnett

Association Volunteer
Chief Dispatcher

Association Official
Master Builder Structures
Master Builder Scenery

Model Railroad Engineer-Civil
Master Builder – Cars

MMR© EARNED


